Appendix B to Report on Wiswell Parish Council – Division of Parish

Chronology of Key Events

	28 July 1998
	Mr P Timson received a petition from “the residents of Barrow,” including (the then) Councillor Backhouse stating that the undersigned wished to officially register that they would like to proceed with the creation of a new Parish Council for Barrow and formal separation from Wiswell Parish Council.

	24 November 1998 
	Following liaisons with Wiswell Parish Council and with Councillor Backhouse, Mr Timson raised this issue in a report to RVBC Policy and Finance Committee.  The Committee resolved that a public consultation should be carried out on the proposals.

	14 June 2004
	Mr Timson (with input from Wiswell Parish Council and Councillor Backhouse) prepared a consultation document setting out the background to this matter, together with a questionnaire.  RVBC then circulated these documents, together with a covering letter, to electors in Wiswell/Barrow.  

	8 July 2004
	A public meeting was held to discuss the proposal at Barrow School at 7pm.  

	31 July 2004
	Consultation on the proposal was kept open until the end of July 2004.

	16 November 2004
	Mr Timson gave a report to RVBC Policy and Finance Committee setting out the results of the consultation.  The report concluded that whichever way of counting the votes was used, the most favoured option was to establish a separate parish council for Wiswell.

	7 January 2005
	P Timson prepared some draft recommendations which he sent onto Wiswell Parish Council for comment 

	28 January 2005
	Wiswell Parish Council confirmed that they agreed with these draft recommendations.

	July 2006 – July 2008
	Debbie Nuttall (RVBC Solicitor) and Wiswell Parish Council’s clerk, Mr Butt, corresponded about the proposed division.  It was agreed, given the forthcoming amendments to the law, to await the new legislation and the guidance on this, before commencing work on the division. 

	7 July 2008
	Mair Hill (RVBC Solicitor) attended Wiswell Parish Council to present a briefing note on the new legislation.

	10 September 2008
	Wiswell Parish Council’s clerk, Mr Butt, confirmed the Parish’s views on a future division. 


